Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association Board Minutes, 21 November 2005
The meeting was held this date at 3:30 p.m. at Rocky Mtn. Bank & Trust with the following members present: George Walling, Mike Maloney, Dale Miller, Mary Rita Groth, Warren Phifer, and Kay Muns.
The October board minutes were approved as read. Mike presented the Treasurer’s Report, which showed October expenses of $1,525.21 and income of $15.00, leaving a balance of $1,361.90 in the checking account, $9,625.16 in the Vanguard MM Account, and our $10,000 Mountain View Bank CD. Mike also presented a proposed budget for 2006 which estimates $18,500.00 for both income and expenses. This budget will be presented at our annual meeting in early February 2006.
Our long, protracted problem with Mr. Maglic seems to have been solved. He has paid all the fees that were levied against him for covenant violations, court costs, and attorney fees. He also has evicted the tenant who was the root of the problems at that address. The house is for rent again.
The lawn at 822 San Bruno has been mowed. The house is still on the market. George told us that the neighbor at 816 has noticed that the common wall with 813 San Gabriel is in disrepair. Mary Rita offered to contact the San Gabriel owner to determine if repairs are being contemplated.
Dale presented a list of addresses where covenant violations exist. Discussion followed on whether to send our form letters informing the owners of the fines to be imposed, or to contact in person or by phone. Kay will send out notices to those owners who have been contacted in the past for the same violations and will call others. She will report on progress at the December meeting.
There is another problem with the residents at 866 San Antonio. They recently replaced the wall around their patio and left all the boards, etc. from the old wall stacked in the common area. Warren offered to draft a letter informing them this eyesore must be disposed of in no more than two weeks.
Since our October meeting, George has provided Information Alternatives in Ketchum, ID with the necessary papers to be incorporated in our website. All homeowners’ associations will be required to maintain a website to be accessible to homeowners after 1 January 2006 in accordance with SB100.
For our annual meeting, we will continue as in past years of holding this meeting the first Monday or Tuesday or February at the 8th Street Library. Dale will call and make the arrangements for us. 
We agreed that our annual assessment need not be raised for 2006. It will remain at the present amount of $144.00 per homeowner.
George told us that David Sellon had called him to offer his services to work with the nominating committee. George asked Mary Rita to call David and work with him in hopes of finding more homeowners who would be interested in joining the board.
Since there was no more business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:55 p.m. It was decided the December meeting would be moved to the second Monday of December, 12 December, in order to give us a little more time to decide on the mailing for the annual meeting. This information must be in the mail to the homeowners by 31 December.
Respectfully submitted,
Kay Muns, Secretary
 

